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DATE October 11, 2017 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO 

Honorable Members of the Human and Social Needs Committee:  
  Councilmember Casey Thomas, II (Chair), Deputy Mayor Pro Tem Adam Medrano 

(Vice Chair), Mayor Pro Tem Dwaine R. Caraway, Councilmember Omar Narvaez, 
 Councilmember Mark Clayton, Councilmember B. Adam McGough 

SUBJECT Follow-Up Homeless Responses 
 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

On Monday, October 16, 2017, we will provide follow-up responses to the questions 
asked by the committee regarding the homeless briefings on October 2, 2017. These 
responses are attached for your review. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions or need additional information. 
 

 
Nadia Chandler-Hardy 
Chief of Community Services 
 
[Attachment] 
 

c: Honorable Mayor and Members of City Council 
T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Larry Casto, City Attorney 
Craig D. Kinton, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary (Interim) 
Daniel F. Solis, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 

Jo M. (Jody) Puckett, Assistant City Manager (Interim) 
Jon Fortune, Assistant City Manager 
Joey Zapata, Assistant City Manager 
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer 
Raquel Favela, Chief of Economic Development & Neighborhood Services 
Theresa O’Donnell, Chief of Resilience 
Directors and Assistant Directors 
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Questions/recommendations and responses regarding the homeless briefings presented at the 
Human and Social Needs Committee on October 2, 2017 
 
1. Please provide a list of all the emergency shelters using HMIS. 
 

Organization Name HMIS Utilization  
Austin Street Center All programs 
Dallas Life A few programs  
Family Gateway All programs 
Family Place All programs 
Promise House All programs 
Salvation Army All programs 
Shared Housing All programs 
The Bridge North Texas All programs 
Union Gospel Mission Only the VA programs 

 
2. Please provide an update on when the City will reintroduce the last permanent residence on the 

Point in Time Count Survey. 
 
MDHA plans to have HMIS updated to include last permanent residence by the next Point in Time Count 
(January 25, 2018). 
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